                           Minutes of SoHFA Meeting on November 13, 2009

Dr. Russell Swanson, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1 p.m. Minutes from October 9 were tentatively approved.
Faculty in attendance:  Dr. Wendy Chase, Dr. Glenn Cornish, Dr. Dale Hoover, Dr. Janice Jaen, Dr. Sharon Rooks, Dr. Lee Sutter. Adjunct faculty in attendance: Dr. Carol Brown, Professor Joanna Sazonov, Professor Paul Sluiter, Professor Rebecca Quimby.
Excused:  Dr. Stuart Brown, Professor John Hayes, Professor Roes-Kern, Dr. Tom Smith.
I. Discussion items:
a. Professor Ambrose, Assessment Chair, reported on Gen Ed Assessments and Syllabi:

i. General Ed Assessments:
SACS visit will take place in 2011 in preparation for reaccreditation in 2012.  To prepare we are conducting written communication and critical thinking assessments.  Results from summer for written communication were good, approximately 72%.  Results for this semester’s critical thinking will be available in spring.  Assessments in both will continue in spring and next year. The purpose is continuous improvement in the humanities. Faculty receive stipends for creating assessments and for evaluating assignments. An assessment link from the Edison homepage is planned. 
ii. Syllabi:
Dr. Atkins says as long as we meet four general education competencies, we need only be sure to include adequate learning outcomes and enough assessments. All current syllabi are due Feb. 10.
b. Faculty worked in pairs with adjuncts to discuss mini-portfolios.
c. Focus on syllabi due in February planned for January agenda.
d. Next meeting:  Friday, January 8, 2010, location and time to be announced.

                Respectfully submitted,
                Dr. Sharon Rooks, Secretary
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